
December 11, 2016 
 
City of Columbia, Missouri 
701 E. Broadway 
Columbia, MO 65205 

 
Attention:         Ms. Heather Guess 

 
Reference:       Licensing and Maintenance Agreement for the Use of FAMS-XL© (See Attachment) 

 
Dear Heather: 

 
As you may be aware, on May 6th, 2016, MWH Global Inc., and its subsidiaries, including Burton & Associates, 
Inc. (“Burton”) were acquired by Stantec Inc. As part of the on-going integration of the service offerings of the 
combined MWH and Stantec companies, effective January 1, 2017, Burton will be dissolved and all of its 
assets and liabilities, including existing contracts, will be assigned to Stantec Consulting Services Inc. 
(“Stantec”), with the result that the Burton operations will be carried on through Stantec. Stantec will maintain 
Burton’s present office locations with no interruption in operations or client services, and all future projects and 
operations will be transitioned to the Stantec name in the upcoming months. The Stantec community unites 
approximately 22,000 employees working in over 400 locations across six continents. Our work—engineering, 
architecture, interior design, landscape architecture, surveying, environmental sciences, project management, 
and project economics, from initial project concept and planning through design, construction, and 
commissioning—begins at the intersection of community, creativity, and client relationships. With a long-term 
commitment to the people and places we serve, Stantec has the unique ability to connect to projects on a 
personal level and advance the quality of life in communities across the globe. Stantec trades on the TSX and 
the NYSE under the symbol STN. Visit us at stantec.com or find us on social media. 

 
Stantec’s vision includes working with the best clients on the best projects and providing the best services. 
Accordingly, please be assured that the continuity of your model support will be unaffected by this new 
arrangement. The caliber of the personnel currently working on your models will not change and, except for the 
assignment requested herein, no other aspect will be affected. 

 
In this regard, we request your approval to assign all existing contracts in the name of MWH and its subsidiaries 
to Stantec. Kindly indicate your consent to the request for assignment by returning a duplicate copy of this 
letter, executed on behalf of the City of Columbia to me via return email. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Burton & Associates, Inc. 

 
Andrew J. Burnham 
Senior Vice President 

 
The undersigned hereby consents to the assignment of the contract noted above to Stantec Consulting 
Services Inc. effective January 1, 2017. 

 
CITY OF COLUMBIA, MISSOURI    APPROVED AS TO FORM: 

 
 
By:        By:       
 Mike Matthes, City Manager     Nancy Thompson City Counselor 
 
Date:        ATTEST: 
 
 
        By:       
         Sheela Amin, City Clerk 
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